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THOUGHTS FROM BOB LIVINGSTON 
SENIOR MINISTER 
Dear Friends:  

The summer days are come again; 
Once more the glad earth yields 
Her golden wealth of ripening grain, 
And breath of clover fields, 
And deepening shade of summer woods, 
And glow of summer air, 
And winging thoughts, and happy moods 
Of love and joy and prayer. 

      —Samuel Longfellow 
Ah, yes!  Finally, the summer months are here!  Time to get out into nature 
once again and relish the beauty and wonder of creation, to kick back a bit 
from the everyday busyness and demands of life, and to reconnect with 
others, God, and ourselves.  As the saying goes, “trolls need summer!” 
As you do so, I encourage you to: 

Take more walks 
Go out late at night to a dark place and look at the stars 
Pray daily 
Visit a park 
Play  
Gather with friends or family for a picnic 
Go to the west side of the state and view the sun setting over Lake 

Michigan 
Camp out 
Attend worship on a Sunday morning and sing praises to God 
Ride your bike to work  
Read a novel  
Plant flowers or vegetables and be amazed at how they grow 
Just sit and do nothing 
And so on. 

The point is, we all need summer as a change of pace and a season to 
refocus and refresh our spirits . . . a time of respite, if you will.  So as you 
do so this summer, please know you are in my thoughts and prayers.  I 
sincerely hope for you all a summer filled with happiness, love, soul-
nourishment, health, and peace. 
Blessings,  

Summer 2019 
Volume 13, Issue 4 

Whatever Your Story, You’re Welcome Here 

Congregational Courier 
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T his beautiful historic church sits on Woodward Avenue in downtown 
Detroit and houses the Ecumenical Theological Seminary (ETS).  I am 

thrilled to share that I have been accepted into the Doctor of Ministry program at ETS and 
will begin my studies in August! The program is geared toward individuals in full-time 

ministry who desire to further their education to benefit the communities they serve and the 
Church universal. The program comprises three years of classwork and a dissertation. The 
schedule includes two intensive weeks in August and January and then utilizes cohort 
groups, organized by dissertation focus, that meet according to group availability. I believe 
this schedule will fit nicely into the ministry schedule here at FCC and I am excited to return 
to school after being graduated from seminary for 12 years now. The rapid pace at which our 
technology has changed the landscape of what it means to be in community, how that 
community is formed, and how we interact within it has raised critical questions about what 
it means to be the church of the future. I am honored to be a part of a program where I can 
gain new insights and engage in my own research into how preaching, leadership, and 
spiritual formation equip disciples for purpose-filled life in our digital 
world. I look forward to the growth that will occur intellectually and 
professionally and that I can share with my faith family at FCC.   

          DARCY CRAIN 
           MINISTER 
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I n the spring of 1976, the First Congregational Church of Ann Arbor celebrated 100 
years in our present church building at the corner of State and William. The celebrations 
concluded with the re-dedication of the sanctuary and a banquet on May 26, 1976. A 
major accomplishment in 1976 was the updating and printing of a history book on the 
church, which had first been written in 1947, 100 years after the founding of the church. 
The updated history covered the record of major church activities, profiles of our 
ministers, the building of the Parish Hall (now called Pilgrim Hall), and Douglas 
Chapel, as well as various organizational changes which took place between 1947 and 
1976. One chapter was devoted to an explanation of the symbolism of the stained glass 
windows, and good color plates of the windows were included in the book. 
Those who contributed to the writing, 
editing, and publishing of the 1976 
history included: James Blow, Amy 
Hoefle, Dorothy Lenz, Lois Maugh, 
LaMont Okey, Edna Townsend, Howard 
Fox, Ray Gilbert, Geneva Nelson, Agnes 
Nelson, Rita Nicolaides, Ray Steiner, 
Willis Patterson, Carlton Wells, Ferol 
Brinkman, Cecil North, and John Leidy, 
Jr. The Centennial Committee was 
chaired by Ruth Jones with help from 
many of those who worked on the history 
book. 
As many of you know, we are now in the 
process of creating a new revision and 
update of the church history book, to be 
published for the 175th Anniversary of 
the church in 2022. If you are interested 
in helping with the writing and editing of 
the new book, please contact Betty 
Bishop at bbishop@umich.edu or through 
the church office. Thanks. 

HISTORIAN’S CORNER 
BETTY BISHOP 
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Getting to Know Our Church Family 
Did you know that many of our young families don’t have biological 
family nearby? Many of these families have verbalized their desire to 
get to know their fellow churchgoers better, with the hope of fostering a 
close church family.  
This past year we’ve been intentionally offering opportunities for 
church school families to get to know other church school families. We 

will be continuing this as we also develop more ways for families to get to know church 
members outside of our church school program. We will continue to partner with the 
Activities and Fellowship Committee to offer events where people of all ages can get to know 
each other and strengthen the bonds in our church family.  
Here are some upcoming opportunities for us to get to know each other better.  
1. Church Wide Annual Meeting - June 9th 
2. Father’s Day Ice Cream Social - June 16th 
3. Vacation Bible School - July 8–12 
4. Art Fair Rubbish and Recycling project - July 18–21 
I encourage everyone to look into these events and see how your talents and skills can 
complement them. The more we volunteer and participate, the more opportunities we will 
have to bond and become a stronger church family. 
Please feel free to reach out if you are having a hard time finding 
a fit for your talents and skills. We are always happy to discuss 
and assist. And to those who may be new—Welcome to our 
wonderful, crazy, imperfect, God-loving, and supportive church 
family! 

        RACHEL DUDLEY 
     DIRECTOR OF CHILDREN’S MINISTRY 

BOARD of CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 
ELLEN RAMBO 

Summer Church School - Yes, we still offer church school on Sunday mornings during the 
summer! Classes are combined because of lower attendance. Watch for signs in the church 
school lobby for guidance on where to pick up kids. 
Vacation Bible School - VBS is quickly approaching! Families are encouraged to sign up 
through our church website. Vacation Bible School will be taking place July 8–12 in the 
evenings. The kids programming will take place from 6 to 8 p.m., with a dinner for the 
families of the participants beforehand.  
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SENIOR HIGH  
MISSION TRIP 

O ur senior high group will travel to Detroit to serve alongside Motown 
Mission, an organization that seeks to connect volunteers of faith with the 
needs of revitalization and repair in downtown Detroit. The group of 14 
will depart on the evening of Sunday, June 16 and return Friday evening, 
June 21. The group will be reporting their experiences in worship on June 
23 during the Change of Pace worship at 10 a.m. in Pilgrim Hall.  
The group could use some gas cards ($25-50 value) to help us with the cost 
of driving to the various work sites each day (You can call the office to get 
gas cards through Scrip). We will also happily accept any donations of snacks (chips, cookies, 
etc.) for the week—keeping hungry high-schoolers fed is no small task! Donations can be 
brought to the church office. Questions? Contact Darcy (darcy@fccannarbor.org).  

STEWARDSHIP CAMPAIGN 
MARK SCHIRMER 

W e wrapped up pledge month on April 30th. It was an interesting campaign, to say the least. 
Our approach this year was different, and the feedback we received was mostly positive. As you 
know, we have been encouraging members to maintain their level of support in the year ahead, 
matching what they pledged in the past. The support has been strong! We also received eight first-
time pledges in this campaign. 

If you have not pledged in the past, please prayerfully consider doing so online from our church 
website www.fccannarbor.org. Under the “Give Back” tab on  the home page, select “Online 
Giving.” On the Online Giving page, scroll down to the Access ACS logo, below “Support Us,” and 
click on the logo. This will take you to a donation form. There is a drop-down list on the form, 
under “Select a Fund”; choose Pledges. Alternatively, you can contact Nancy Sauve, our 
bookkeeper.  

As we have said many times in the past, support of stewardship is crucial to the health and vitality 
of our church. Pledges are the main source of revenue to support all of our operating expenses. 
Without the generosity of the membership, our great church just does not run. 

The next stewardship campaign will be in the spring of 2020. Thanks for your support! 

mailto:darcy@fccannarbor.org
http://www.fccannarbor.org
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CHURCH COUNCIL 
CHRIS VERMEULEN 

Elected Positions 
Church Council Chair: Lynda Norton 

Church Council Vice-Chair: Bruce Pringle 
Secretary: Chris Vermeulen 

Treasurer: Mike Dabbs 
Clerk: Peg Jacobs 

Historian: Betty Bishop 

Remaining Positions Elected by Board and Committee Members 
Board of Deacons Co-Chairs 

Board of Trustees Chair 
Board of Christian Education Chair 

Director of Christian Education 
Missions and Outreach Committee Chair 

Music Committee Chair 
Nominating Committee Co-Chairs 

Activities and Fellowship Co-Chairs 
Contemporary Issues Committee Chair 

Ministers 

Current Activities 
Review of By-Laws:  A group is reviewing the By-Laws and updating various sections to 
meet the current needs of the Church organization. The Congregation will have a draft to 
review in late Summer.  
Review of Staff Handbook:  A group is reviewing the current staff handbook and will make 
updates to meet the current needs of the Church organization. 
Documentation of Procedures:  Working on putting various procedures and policies, related 
to activities in the building, in a single document. 

Feel free to contact any member of the Church Council with questions, comments, or concerns. We 
appreciate your feedback on the activities of the Church. 

Next Scheduled Meetings 
June 9, 2019 (Annual Meeting) 

June 17, 2019 
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T he Board of Trustees met on Monday, May 13.  The following items were discussed: 

The Stewardship Drive was a success. The final numbers will be available soon. 
The activities of the Marketing Committee have resulted in 
awareness and growth of our Church. The website has been 
credited with much of this success. 
Several building maintenance projects that are not part of the 
Capital Campaign need to be done. 
A report from the Chair of the Capital Campaign was 
distributed and the good progress was discussed. 
The Treasurer presented a proposed budget for the coming 
year and lots of discussion followed. 

The next meeting of the Board of Trustees is currently scheduled for Monday, June 10. 

BOARD of TRUSTEES 
GAE MILLER 

W e hope you will once again support our annual backpack drive, which will 
begin in late July or early August. Buying and filling these backpacks is such a 
wonderful way to start the school year for the children being supported by 
Community Action Network. The communities which we give filled backpacks to  
are: Hikone, Green Baxter and Mitchell neighborhoods. The kids in these 

communities receive their backpacks at "Back to School" picnics, 
which is a highlight at the end of the summer.  Thank you all for your 
willingness to help our church achieve this wonderful goal! 

We will post more information in late July via the weekly email . . . so 
keep watching!  Thank you again! 

MISSIONS AND OUTREACH 
PAM DABBS 
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CAPITAL CAMPAIGN DESIGN COMMITTEE 
JANE THOMSON 

FCC Capital Campaign Improvements are Underway! 

At the end of April, FCC’s member focus groups and design committee met with Kingscott, 
the architectural/design firm hired to assist with our Capital Campaign improvements.  
Follow-up meetings are scheduled for May and June to refine the conceptual designs created 
during the Master Planning phase last spring.  Plan revisions will incorporate focus group 
input as well as changes reducing the scope of work to match the current funds pledged to 
the Capital Campaign.  
Capital Campaign fundraising continues, in hopes of reaching $1.75M by this fall (current 
pledges total $1.628M).  Reaching this goal will enable us to complete the approved reduced 
scope of work plus Alternate 1 (renovating the lower level restrooms to meet ADA 
accessibility needs) and Alternate 2 (completion of the Terry and Joan Smith Welcome Center 
in the Mayflower Lobby area).   
The church school area on the lower level has twenty (soon to be twenty-
one) new energy efficient, low maintenance, easy to open windows, 
which provide ventilation and more sunlight than the old ones.  Special 
thanks go out to Scott Allen for devoting countless hours of his time and 
talents to the window replacement project! 

 
 

Custom ladders 
will be installed this summer to 
allow emergency egress through the 
lower level windows.  Additionally, 
a wireless intercom/2-way radio 
system for communication 
throughout the building will be in 
operation soon. 
Door upgrades, sanctuary 
improvements and a new Pilgrim 
Hall roof are planned for this 
summer and fall; the main project 
will be bid in January 2020, with 
work starting after Easter next year.  

Finally, a “Green Team” focus group has been assembled to investigate adding solar 
photovoltaic (PV) panels to the Pilgrim Hall roof and identify strategies for reducing our 
consumption of resources (with the added benefit of lowering utility costs). 

Scott Allen 
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TREASURER’S REPORT 
MIKE DABBS 

 First Congregational Church of Ann Arbor 

2018–2019 SUMMARY FINANCIAL STATEMENT - Preliminary 

May 29, 2019  

      
ACTUAL 
5/29/19   

APPROVED 
BUDGET 

7/1/18–6/30/19   NOTES 
REVENUE             

  Pledges   $433,684   $525,000   1 
  Capital Pledges           
  Gifts - Operations 48,224   $48,000     

  Other Income $15,169   $33,250     
Total Earned Revenue   $497,077   $606,250     

                
EXPENSES               

  Ministry   $199,524   $229,900     
  Administrative/Office $279,069   $323,160     
  Christian Education $52,942   $56,950     
  Music   $73,936   $69,200     
  Missions & Outreach $31,563   $34,500     
  Maintenance & Utilities $75,140   $92,050     
  Total Expenses   $712,174   $805,760     

NET REVENUE   $(215,097)   $(199,510)     
                

CAPITAL EXPENDITURES           

  

Mortgage 
Principal & 

Annual Repairs           2 

TRUST FUND DISTRIBUTION + $150,000   +$200,000   3 
                

  BALANCE   $(65,097)   $490   4 
                

Notes               
1 2018 - 19 Actual Pledges Total was $517,200.  

2 
YTD Mortgage Principal payments are $27,656 (Annual will be $30,231). Capital 
Campaign will contribute $40,000 for capital repair expenses, and mortgage principal 

3 2018 - 19 Budget distribution is 6.5%, but a lower absolute amount than last year.  

4 
If additional funds are received from stewardship, they will go to reduce trust fund 
withdrawals, add to office staff and M&O in that order.  
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T he Easter Pancake Breakfast was amazing!! Chef Jay Jahnke was in fine form as he prepared regular 
and chocolate chip pancakes, and sausages for everyone. Our church family filled the Pilgrim Hall with 
smiling faces, Easter joy, and great appetites. Next Easter will be Jay’s last time as Master Chef. He says 
he is willing to have any and all who are interested shadow him so that this special Easter tradition can 
be continued for years to come. If you would like to be a part of this tradition, please let Robbie know in 
church or call her at 517-764-2519. 

The Annual Picnic was held on Sunday, May 19, following the Youth Sunday Service, 
which, by the way, was amazing and inspiring. We also welcomed another group of new 
members that day. We celebrated at our Annual-All Church Picnic in Pilgrim Hall and on 
the church grounds. From face painting to the bounce house, from grilled hot dogs and 
‘not’ dogs to all the wonderful side dishes and desserts, everyone had a marvelous time. 
We are definitely a church that knows how to have fun together! 

Please plan to join us on Father’s Day, June 16, for the FCC Annual Ice Cream Social. The 
ice cream toppings will be plentiful (no nuts, though,) and the sundae possibilities are 
endless. Bring your sweet tooth and your creativity to this ‘always a good time’ event. 

Volunteers Needed:  As you may know, we were awarded the contract from the State 
Street Association to manage the Art Fair Rubbish and Recycling 
program as well as the Hospitality Station for our area again this year. What you may 
not know is that we will be paid $7,000 to provide this service. Eighty percent of the 
money will be divided equally between the Youth Mission Trip and the 
Intergenerational Mission Trip funds. The remaining 20% will go to the Activities and 
Fellowship Committee to help fund the purchase of two or three canopies that can be 
used for outdoor church events. We still need many more hands to make this the light 
work it can be. To volunteer for the Hospitality Station, go to the Hospitality Sign-up 

Genius linked to our website. To volunteer for the Trash and Recycle program, e-mail our Trash and 
Recycle Czars, Chris Vermeulen (cnverm@aol.com) and Dave Steiner (dranodavec47@gmail.com). Every 
volunteer receives a free art fair t-shirt with our church as one of the sponsors listed on the back. Thanks 
again, for considering giving ANY amount of time to this project. The more the merrier!! 

Your AFC would like to encourage more friendship time by adding All-Church Potluck Luncheons to 
our events schedule during months in which there is no other 
AFC event planned.  There are two summer potlucks now 
scheduled for after the 10:00 a.m. worship service:  Sundays 
July 14 and August 4 .  If weather permits, we will be outside. 
Otherwise, we will gather in Pilgrim Hall. We will provide 
mac ‘n cheese and beverages for all. Our lunches will depend 
on what everyone brings to share. Last names beginning with 
A–M, please bring a side-dish; last names beginning with N–Z, 
please bring a dessert.  

 

And then, our new programming year begins with our Annual 
Kick-Off Sunday picnic on September 8. Stay tuned for details! 

ACTIVITIES AND FELLOWSHIP COMMITTEE 
ROBBIE SAWITSKI 

SPECIAL NOTE: We ask that everyone 
who brings a dish to share also provide a 
list of the ingredients to display with the 
item. Many of our members have specific 
allergies or food sensitivities and we 
want to make it as simple as possible for 
people to discern what they can and 
cannot eat. And as always, please 
remember, no nuts or nut products. 

mailto:cnverm@aol.com
mailto:dranodavec47@gmail.com
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MUSIC COMMITTEE 
MARIJEAN QUIGLEY-YOUNG, MICHELLE JOHNS 

T his May, we acknowledged the retirement of our beloved 
choir pianist, Rebecca “Janie” Jones, as she completes 27 years 
with us. We will surely miss her but wish her well in her well-
deserved retirement. Thank you, Janie, for your dedicated service 
in sharing your incredible talent so consistently and so humbly in 
so many ways. We celebrated Janie in our worship service on May 
12th, which was her last day.  
We have hired Joshua Marzan as our new choir pianist; Josh will 
begin his tenure with us on Sept. 8th, 2019. Music Committee co-
chair Marijean Quigley-Young presented Josh to the congregation 
during worship on June 2nd, and Josh was our featured soloist 
during that service. Special thanks to Shohei Kobayashi, our Choir 
Director, for recommending Josh to us.  
The Music staff and Committee worked hard on our budget 
proposal for 2019–2020, with Mike Dabbs’s help and guidance. 
Early in May, we recommended that our proposal be approved by the FCC Board of Trustees. 
Realizing that our budget cannot adequately support our excellent music programs as they are, 
we hope to establish a Music Patrons program, to be launched in the fall of 2019. This program 
will enable members of the congregation to support specific projects in both the Traditional and 
Contemporary services, such as our special presentations for Advent and Easter. 
The Music Committee is continuing to work on the following projects: 

Mission Statement 
Music Sunday: to be initiated Oct. 13, 2019 
Strengthen our congregation's sense of connection of to our chancel choir, through 

pictures and write-ups about our choir members 
Choir robe cleaning services 
Encourage the participation of youth musicians, instrumental and vocal, in worship 

services as soloists and/or small chamber groups 
Easter Music was amazing!  Special thanks to all involved in our “Awesome Music” for 
“Awesome Easter” this year! Terry Farmer’s presentation of Jesus Christ Superstar on Easter 
Eve and Shohei Kobayashi’s presentation of Mozart’s Coronation Mass and Handel’s 
Hallelujah Chorus with the choir and orchestra on Easter Sunday, as well as special Easter music by our 
organist, Tim Huth. Special thanks to Cindy Bylsma for the hand chimes performances on both 
Palm Sunday and Youth Sunday. It was all truly uplifting and inspirational.  

“Beautiful music is the art of the prophets that can calm the agitations of the soul; it is one of the most 
magnificent and delightful presents God has given us.” 

—Martin Luther 
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MAYFLOWER GALLERY 
A big thank you to Jocelyn Jacobs and Shirley Bavonese for sharing their beautiful art with us 
this winter and spring!  Jocelyn's masterful and intricate snowflakes enchanted us through 
the holiday season, and Shirley's bright and beautiful canvasses cheered us through March 
and April.  Kudos and gratitude to you both.  Jocelyn's amazing depiction of FCC, which she 
gifted to the church, is also on display in the Mayflower Lobby. 
If you haven't viewed our permanent collection in a while, be sure to stop by and become re-
acquainted with these wonderful artworks, which will be hanging in the gallery throughout 
the summer.  We are fortunate to be beneficiaries of art from many talented FCC members. 

—Nicki Griffith 

FCC GREEN TEAM 
The newest FCC committee is the Green Team. A group of members are looking at the many 
ways that our church can reduce our carbon footprint. One added benefit of such an 
undertaking is that many of these efforts would reduce our energy utility costs. The group 
will be meeting throughout the summer to put together a plan to install solar photovoltaic 
(electric) panels on the Pilgrim Hall roof after it is re-roofed this fall. These panels will 
produce enough electricity to cover 25% of the church's annual electrical needs. The funds to 
install the panels will come from private investors—FCC members. The Green Team will 
provide more information on this later this year. In addition, the Green Team will be 
monitoring our energy use through a program called Energy Star as part of the Ann Arbor 
2030 District. This program is working with Ann Arbor property owners to reduce their 
carbon footprint by 50%. The great thing is that we have already done that for our natural 
gas consumption with our boiler replacement plan. Part of the group's goal is to provide 
information on how all of us can do our part both to reduce carbon at church, work and 
home. 

—Dan Jacobs 

GREAT LAKES SCRIP 
During the summer months, the Scrip Card table 
will be staffed only on the FIRST and THIRD 
Sundays of each month.  If you want to order or pick 
up cards when the Scrip table is not open, please 

contact Nancy Sauve (nancy@fccannarbor.org) or call the church office (734-662-
1679). Thank you! 

mailto:nancy@fccannarbor.org
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MIND AND SPIRIT BOOK GROUP 
The Mind and Spirit Book Group will meet on Wednesday, June 5, at 10:15 a.m. in the 
Mayflower Room, one last time before our summer break. We will spend time enjoying Mary 
Oliver’s poetry before having lunch at the Cottage Inn. If you enjoy reading and getting to 
know other women in the church, please consider joining this group. We will reconvene on 
Wednesday, September 4. Our first book for the fall will be Holy Envy by Barbara Brown 
Taylor.  Questions? Please contact Gail Haynes (gehaynes@aol.com). 

CIRCLE OF FRIENDS 
The Circle of Friends had their last meeting of the season on April 14.  Members reflected on 
the enjoyable visits they had with their friends over the last year, and we remembered the 

four friends who have passed away this year.  Parking arrangements for 
disabled members was a topic of discussion; Bob has already taken care of a 
request for a reserved space. Other alternatives were also discussed.  We 
continue to donate Sunday’s flowers to our friends if donors decide not to 
take them home.  Our gifts to our friends for Easter were distributed for 
delivery by members.  

Right now, Bob and Darcy are our main source of information about members who may 
need a friend. We would also be glad to hear from any church members who know of a 
senior who is lonely or someone who has experienced a loss or illness, or a caretaker for a 
family member.  New members are always welcome!  Our first meeting next fall will be 
Sunday, October 13, at 9 a.m., in the Mayflower Room.  My phone number is 313-303-1989. 

—Mary Ann Marquardt 

HEALING SPACE 
Healing Space, a time of music, mediation, 
and prayer, is on summer break. If you are 
interested in a Summer Labyrinth walk at the 
Saline Labyrinth, please indicate your 
interest to Gail Haynes (gehaynes@aol.com) 
or Mary Ann Marquardt 
(marquardtmaryann73@gmail.com). The 
Labyrinth is one of the oldest known 
contemplative spiritual practices, and 
walking one can often offer new insights as 
well as a sense of harmony and wholeness. 

mailto:gehaynes@aol.com
mailto:gehaynes@aol.com
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Our Mission:  We are a beacon of God’s love, hope, and Christian freedom. 

We welcome new members to the FCC family! 

Joye and James Allen with 
daughter Ellie 

Jean Sullivan 

John and Jean Cares 

(left to right) Brendan Chard, Julie Wilkinson, Jason Brummett, John Bohn, Alice Bohn,  
with our pastors, Bob Livingston and Darcy Crain 
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FCC SUMMER WORSHIP SCHEDULE 

This summer we will be utilizing both worship spaces, 
the sanctuary and our Pilgrim Hall area. Sanctuary 
renovations begin the end of July and anticipate their 
completion in early September. Some of the Sunday 10 
a.m. worship services will utilize the Change of Pace 
style and liturgy. Others held in Pilgrim Hall (PH) will 
utilize music by Terry Farmer, Tim Huth, and Joshua 
Marzan, blending the worship styles together in 
creative and meaningful ways. We look forward to 
worshipping with you this summer!   

9:30 a.m. Chapel Communion Service,  
Douglas Chapel 

10:00 a.m. Worship Service,  
Sanctuary or Pilgrim Hall 

11:00 a.m. Friendship Time,  
Pilgrim Hall 

Call to the FCC Annual Meeting 

All covenant members of the church are called to the annual 
meeting on Sunday, June 9, 2019, at 11 a.m. in Pilgrim Hall.   

Please plan to attend. 

Date Location 

      June 2 Sanctuary 

June 9 Sanctuary 

June 16 Sanctuary 

June 23 COP worship (PH) 

June 30 Sanctuary 

July 7 Sanctuary 

July 14 Sanctuary 

July 21 TBA (Sanctuary or PH) 

July 28 COP Worship (PH) 

August 4 COP Worship (PH) 

August 11 Pilgrim Hall 

August 18 COP Worship (PH) 

August 25 Pilgrim Hall 
Sept. 1 Pilgrim Hall 

http://your.website.address.here/
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FCC Staff 
 

Robert Livingston 
Senior Minister 

734-926-0554 
bob@fccannarbor.org 

 

Darcy Crain 
Minister 

734-926-0552 
darcy@fccannarbor.org 

 

Rachel Dudley 
Director of Children’s 

Ministry 
734-926-0553 

rachel@fccannarbor.org 
 

Nancy Sauve 
Bookkeeper 
734-926-0560 

nancy@fccannarbor.org 
 

Sandra Beals 
Administrative Asst. 

734-926-0550 
sandra@fccannarbor.org 

Summer Office Hours 
Mon.—Thur. 
9 a.m.—3 p.m. 

Fri. 9 a.m.–noon 

JUNE–AUGUST, 2019  
CALENDAR HIGHLIGHTS 

Embracing God’s word and enriching lives 

June 3   5:30 p.m. Executive Council, Mayflower Room  
 6:30 p.m. Church Council, Mayflower Room 
June 5 10:15 p.m. Mind and Spirit Group, Mayflower Room  
June 9 10:00 a.m. Senior High Mission Trip Prep meeting, Mayflower  

 Room  
June 9 11:00 a.m. Annual Meeting, Pilgrim Hall 
June 10 6:00 p.m. BOCE Retreat 
 6:00 p.m. Trustees, Meeting Room 
 6:30 p.m. Deacons meeting, Pilgrim Hall 
June 16 11:00 a.m. Father’s Day Ice Cream Social 
June 16–21  Senior High Mission Trip 
June 17 7:00 p.m. Church Council, Mayflower Room 
June 19 1:00 p.m. Contemporary Issues meeting, Mayflower Room 
June 23 10:00 a.m. Change of Pace Worship, Pilgrim Hall 
June 27 7:00 p.m. Missions and Outreach meeting, Meeting Room 

July 4, 5  INDEPENDENCE DAY, OFFICE CLOSED 
July 7–12 6–8 p.m.  Vacation Bible School at FCC 
July 13 2:00 p.m. Randy Webb Memorial Service, Sanctuary 
July 14 11:00 a.m. All-Church Picnic Potluck 
July 15 7:00 p.m. Church Council, Mayflower Room 
July 17–21  Church Parking Lot Inaccessible due to Art Fair 
July 18–21  ART FAIR 
July 21 11:00 a.m. AFC meeting, Mayflower Room 
July 28 10 a.m.  Change of Pace Worship, Pilgrim Hall 

Aug. 4 10 a.m. Change of Pace Worship service in Pilgrim Hall 
 11:00 a.m. All-Church Potluck  
Aug. 10 8:30 a.m. Family Work Day 
Aug. 11 10 a.m. Worship in Pilgrim Hall 
Aug. 12 6:00 p.m. Trustees, Meeting Room 
Aug. 18 10 a.m. Change of Pace Worship in Pilgrim Hall 
 11:00 a.m. AFC meeting, Mayflower Room 
 11:00 a.m. BOCE meeting, Meeting Room 
Aug. 19  7:00 p.m. Church Council, Mayflower Room 
Aug. 25 10:00 a.m. Worship service in Pilgrim Hall 

Sept. 1 10:00 a.m. Worship in Pilgrim Hall 
Sept. 2  LABOR DAY        OFFICE CLOSED 
Sept. 8  KICK-OFF SUNDAY 

608 E. William Street 
Ann Arbor, MI 48104 

(734) 662-1679  


